
 
 

    

  

Kemptville Players Inc. 
 

 

CUE SHEET- December, 2018 

 

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year to you and your families. 

 

 

General  Meetings – October & December 2018 

  

Santa Claus Parade – given that the parade fell on the same weekend as a KPI production, 

members felt that a donation would suffice this year. 

 

EODL – KPI’s participation in a one-act play while continuing to perform two-act plays 

twice a year; and, hosting a future EODL One-Act Play Festival will be on the Spring 

GM agenda. 

 

KPI Kids – Assistance is required from members to assume a mentorship role for the 

children in upcoming performances. This is to teach children the “ins” and “outs” of 

theatre. Please contact Mary-Anne Leang or Laura Drover if you are able to assist. This 

will be on the Spring GM agenda. 

 

Spring Play – “The Day They Kidnapped the Pope” directed by Darrel Nunn – we are 

still looking for a Producer. If one does not come forward from the membership, the 

President will send out an email to theatre groups outside of KPI. Performances are in 

May 2019. 

 

Lafferty’s Wake – a great success as we are still receiving accolades from the public.  We 

took in $20,000 and had a profit of over $7,000 with 4 of the 6 performances sold out.  

Some attendees had trouble hearing the performance. The President will be in contact 

with the Municipal Centre to see if the sound system can be improved. 

 

Executive Meetings: 

 

Wording in Minutes Regarding Decisions: Executive agreed that each decision should 

include the word “unanimous”; “majority”; or, “rejected” as appropriate. 

 

 



By-laws revision deferred to the January Executive meeting. In the review, consideration 

to be given as to whether some of the by-laws should be in the Constitution or remain as 

by-laws. If there is a policy required, it will be written and put directly on the website. 

The revised by-laws will be provided to the membership at the Spring GM. 

 

Production Guidelines – excerpts from the descriptions in the guidelines to be provided to 

volunteers for the positions they will assume. 

   

Committee Chair positions remain vacant: Wardrobe Mistress; and, Publicity – need an 

enthusiastic person who enjoys writing for this position. Limited number of Executive 

meetings required. 

 

Costume Hut – Some of the items have appeared and no one seems to know who put 

them there. We need to know who has access and see if we need to change the locks. 

 

50’s Reunion – Reaching out to past members and potential new members for an event to 

celebrate KPI’s 50 years. The majority agreed that KPI should host an event in the new 

year – further discussion to take place at the Executive meeting in January. 

 

Fall 2019 Play – Looking for a Director and Producer. It was decided that in future 

rehearsal dates should go out with the audition information so that candidates can decide 

whether or not they are available. 

 

Murder Mysteries – a performance of “Rock N’Rolly” and a dinner for the following 

venues: St. John’s United Church – Mar. 23/19; Masonic Hall – April 27/19; and, 

Equinelle – Sep. 14//19. 

 

Next General Meeting: Spring of 2019. 

 

 


